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The Winter Issue 

Contact Us! 

607-739-6357  

Horseheadsdistrict.com/HHMS.cfm 

What’s Happening at HMS 
 

2/2/2023 
PTO Meeting 

5:30pm in Library 
Semester Two Open House 

6:00 - 7:30pm 

2/3/2023 - 2/4/2023 
Middle School Musical 

Friday - 7:00pm in MS Café 
Saturday - 2:00pm in MS Café  

2/7/2023 
School Safety Presentation 

& Discussion 
HS Aud., 6:00pm. 

2/7/2023 
Yearbook Group Picture Day 

2/16/2023 
Regular Meeting and Budget Overview 

6:00pm, High School Multi-Media Center 

2/20/23 - 2/24/2023 
February Break - No School 

3/1/2023 
Variety Show 

MS Café, 7:00pm 

 

Spelling Bee Results 

Congratulations to the Thang Tran, winner of 
the 2023 Middle School Spelling Bee! Niyati 
Sharma finished in second place. Both will 

compete in the Regional Spelling Bee in Corning next 
month. Good luck! 

Another successful food drive! 

The Middle School blue, gray and white teams collective-

ly gathered more than 8,000 food items for their winter 

food drive.  

“Thank You for the very successful Food Drive.  The total 

weight was 1,232# of food!  That is outstanding.  Please 

share with everyone at Horseheads Middle School 

how grateful we are at the Food Bank of the Southern 

Tier and give yourselves a round of applause for a job 

well done.” 

Caroline Tolbert 

Food Sourcing Manager 

Food Bank of the Southern Tier 

Budget Information 

Meetings are underway for developing the 2023-24 

district budget. The public is invited to attend. Please 

see page 2 for dates and times. 
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District Seeks New Image Designs 
The Horseheads School District announced last month that they are seeking a new image to represent the 

Horseheads Blue Raiders. Students, alumni, staff, and community members were welcome to submit a design. 

The deadline has passed, and the district is now going through the entries. 

The district image committee will review and discuss all submissions and forward them to the Board of Edu-

cation. The Board will conduct a district-wide vote of selected images to determine a final choice. This vote will 

be open to all community members, all currently enrolled students, and confirmed alumni. The vote will be under 

the direction of the Horseheads Central School District Clerk and reported to the Board of Education. The Board 

will act on the vote at its June 2023 meeting. The image would be officially recognized as the new district image 

for the 2023-24 school year. 

If you have any questions or need clarification, please reach out to the image committee chair 

members, High School Principal Kris Earl or Athletic Director Charles DeTaeye.  

District News 

Budget Development Meetings 

New Image Designs 

Budget Development Underway for 2023-24 School Year 
The Board of Education and district are developing the proposed 2023-24 School Budget. The first budget 

presentation is Thursday, February 16. The board will continue budget development and discussion at their next sev-

eral meetings until the final adoption of the budget to be offered to voters at the budget vote May 16. All meetings 

are open to the public and will be live streamed (at http://ideas.gstboces.org/hhds/). Here is the schedule:  

• Thursday, February 16 – Regular Meeting and Budget Overview, 6pm, High School Multi-Media Center

• Thursday, March 2 – Budget Workshop, 6pm, High School Multi-Media Center

• Thursday, March 16 – Regular Meeting and Budget Update, High School Multi-Media Center

• Thursday, March 30 – Budget Workshop, 6pm, High School Multi-Media Center

• Thursday, April 13 (if needed) – Budget Workshop, 6pm, High School Multi-Media Center

• Wednesday, April 19 – Regular Meeting and Board Adoption of Budget, 6pm, High School Multi-Media
Center 

• Thursday, May 4 – Public Hearing on 2023-24 Budget, 6pm, High School Multi-Media Center

The Budget Vote/Board of Education Election is Tuesday, May 16, 7am-9pm, in the High School South Gym.  

For more information on the budget process, schedule, and vote click here: Horseheads CSD Budget 2023-24 
(horseheadsdistrict.com).  

http://ideas.gstboces.org/hhds/
https://horseheadsdistrict.com/HCSDBudget2023-24.cfm
https://horseheadsdistrict.com/HCSDBudget2023-24.cfm
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School Notes 

Sports News 

E-sports Team Finishes Second in National Meet 

Horseheads Unified Raiders Esports Spring Season has started! Unified Sports® is a registered program of 

Special Olympics that combines equal numbers of athletes with and without intellectual disabilities on sports teams 

for training and competition. It is an educational and sports-based strategy that increases athletic and leadership 

opportunities and creates communities of acceptance for all students. 

There are three Mario Kart teams and one Rocket League team. Mario Kart is a racing game where teams of 4 

students race to collect points for the team. Rocket League has teams of 3 using cars to play a soccer-like game and 

score goals against the opponent.  

Horseheads teams compete with teams across the US. Last Fall, the Mario Kart team of Callum Bednarek, 

Michael Burt, Liam McInerney and Dylan Snellgrove competed in the Championship game and came in second 

out of over 80 teams across the US! 

This Spring there are 21 students from the Middle School, High School and Phoenix Academy. For the first 

time, Mario Kart teams practice and compete from the school. Rocket League team members compete from home. 

The season runs from February to April.  

Mario Cart White Team: 

Clockwise—Vincent Wolfe, Alex 

Cranmer, Tyler Johnson, Wyatt 

Campbell 

Rocket League: 

Clockwise-Brady 

Lowman, Chris 

Blake, Robert 

Lewis 

2nd Place 

Mario Cart 

Blue Team: 

Clockwise -

Michael Burt, 

Dylan 

Snellgrove, 

Callum 

Bednarek, 

Liam 

McInerney 
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Attendance Auto-call and Email 

To keep you updated regarding your child’s attend-

ance, the middle school will send you an auto-call and 

email when your student(s) are absent from school. If a 

student is absent from first period, a call and email will be 

generated and delivered in the morning. If the student 

continues to be absent, another call will be generated and 

delivered in the evening with all of the periods the student 

has missed.  

Progress Reports/Report Cards 

Parents are informed of student progress in two 

ways. Progress reports are sent home with students at 

the five-week point of each marking period. A report 

card is sent home with students at the end of the ten-

week marking period.  

Distinguished High Honor Roll 95-100  

High Honor Roll     90-94.99 

Honor Roll    85-89.99 

Failing Grade                64.0 or lower in any course 

A failing grade in any class eliminates the student 

from  the Honor Roll. 

Report Cards Distributed February 1, 2023 

 

School Notes 

What you Need to Know 

Lost your lunchbox? Misplaced 

your math book? Check the Lost 

and Found! There are blue bins 

under the table in the Main Office. 

PARENT PORTAL 

If you have not already signed up, please visit the District webpage. Under the “Quicklinks” section, 
hover over “Parent Portal” and click on “Parent Portal Registration Form”. Fill out the form and sub-
mit it, and a link will be sent to your email. 

Checking your student’s grades on Parent 

Portal? The URL for a computer browser is: 

https://schooltool.horseheadsdistrict.com 

The URL for the mobile app is: 

https://schooltool.horseheadsdistrict.com/sthhweb 

Character Trait of the Month 

 

Trustworthiness 

Honesty 

Integrity 

Promise-keeping 

Loyalty 
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YEARBOOK SALE 
To order your 2022-2023 Middle 

School yearbook, go to the following 

website:  ybpay.lifetouch.com. 

Enter the Yearbook ID code 11056523 

and then follow the easy on - screen 

ordering instructions.   

The cost is $ 20.00  and all major credit cards are ac-

cepted.  The Middle School will not be handling any 

yearbook payments.  

All yearbooks must be ordered online from now 

until May 15. 

School Yearbooks will be distributed in June. 

If you need further information or details, please call 

1-800-453-9764. 

Horseheads Middle School PTO’s 

Alternative Fundraiser 

As parents of Middle Schoolers, we are all 

familiar with the joys of fundraisers - selling 

door-to-door, hounding the same family and 

friends year after year, collecting (and keeping 

track of) money, and delivering the goodies 

weeks later. The HMS PTO Alternative Fundrais-

er eliminates all of the headache but still lets you 

support all of the things we do for our students 

and faculty! 

Thank you in advance 

for your participation! 

     I really live for PTO and want to help. Add my 

name to the volunteer list. 

    $10 - I do not want to bake, so here is the 

money I would have spent on those cupcakes. 

 $15 - I do not want to walk, swim or run in 

any activity that has the word "thon" in it. Here is 

the money I would have spent on my child's "free" 

t-shirt. 

   $25 - I do not want to hit up friends, family 

and co-workers, so here is the money I would 

have spent  buying coupon books. 

   $50 - I really wouldn’t have helped anyway, 

so here’s $50 to forget my name☺ 

$____I am making this donation to express my 

appreciation for having nothing to buy (and eat!), 

sell or do, except fill out this envelope. 

 The HMS Rewards Program 

 Art Show Refreshments 

 National Junior Honor Society 

Induction Ceremony 

 Teacher Appreciation Breakfast 

 8th Grade Awards Ceremony 

 8th Grade Farewell Cel-

H
M

S
 P

T
O

 S
u

p
p

o
r
ts

: 

Please make checks  

payable to HMS HSO 

@HMSPTO 

Support our Schools 

Through our Alternative Fundraiser! 

Lets face it - another fundraiser at this time of  year is not 

what most people look forward to. This year, we’ve made 

it easy for you! Our “Alternative Fundraiser” lets you 

show your support for our middle school while relieving 

you of the hassle of fundraisers. 

See the form (left) and choose the level you’re comforta-

ble with. Then get on with your holiday celebrations! 

Thank you in advance for supporting our PTO and all the 

wonderful things they do for our middle school. 

 

School Notes 

What you Need to Know 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjnq93k_trRAhVGJCYKHQapCLoQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Ftexanstalk.weebly.com%2Fnews%2F2015-yearbooks-are-only-40&psig=AFQjCNEXish3aWdSroLsO3cijiBbB91tPQ&ust=14853543723
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Learn up-to-date information about our  schools and district: 
- Facebook: The district and each of our seven schools have pages. “Like” them to see our 

information in  your news feed  

- Twitter: Follow us on Twitter at @HhdsSchools to read our tweets 

- Follow us on Instagram at hhdsschools 

- Visit our district website at www.horseheadsdistrict.com. 

-      Questions about our website or social media? E-mail hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com  

To report child abuse 

or neglect, call toll free 

1-800-342-3720 or 

ocfs.ny.gov/main/cps 

 

Follow Us! 

On social media 

Parents’ Bill of Rights for Data Privacy and Security 

1. The parent/guardian or eligible student has a right to: 

2. inspect and review the student’s education records; 

3. request that records be amended to ensure that they are not inaccurate, misleading, or other-
wise in violation of the student’s privacy rights; 

4. consent to disclosure of personally identifiable information contained in the student’s educa-
tion records, except to the extent that the Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA) 
authorizes disclosure without consent; and 

5. file a complaint with the United States Department of Education alleging failure of the 
district to comply with FERPA and its regulations. Complaints may be sent to Family Policy 
Compliance Office, U.S. Department of Education, 600 Independence Avenue SW, Washing-
ton, DC 20202-4605. 

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com
mailto:hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com
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News from the School Nurse 
Mrs. Cobb 
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Online district calendar 

To see district and school events in 2022-23, please go 

to https://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/fullcalendar.cfm 

or go to the Calendar link in the main menu on the 

district website. The district will not be printing a multi-

page calendar this year. Our online calendar allows us to 

update events throughout the year and may be 

printed at home. 

 

District News 

 

https://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/fullcalendar.cfm
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News from the Middle School Café 

Rob Cole, Manager 

Jennifer Basch, Manager 

Contact the Food Service Department with any questions: 

Rob Cole, Manager   607-739-5601 x 3671 

rocole@gstboces.org   
 

Jennifer Basch, Manager   607-739-5601 x 3674 

jbasch@gstboces.org  

It’s New York Menu Day!   

Wednesday, February 15 

Mac & Cheese Bar! 

NY Mac & Cheese + Choose 1 Topping 

Dinner Roll 

NY Steamed Green Beans 

NY Apple Slices 

NY Juice! 

Chilled NY Milk 

mailto:jpreston@gstboces.org
mailto:jbasch@gstboces.org
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Three of our eighth-grade students were selected for awards at this year’s Scholastic Art Competition! 

Brylee Hoppee was awarded a Gold Key for her drawing titled The Sound of Silence.  

Kalyani Wiehe was awarded a Silver Key for her drawing titled Snowfall. 

Payton Ryan was awarded an honorable mention for her drawing titled I’m Screwed. 

The students will be honored at the Clemons Center Awards presentation on February 5th and their artwork will be 
on exhibit at the Arnot Art Museum throughout the month of February. 

Way to go Raiders! 

 

Scholastic Art Competition Winners Announced 

Three 8th graders selected for awards! 

Snowfall 

By Kalyani Wiehe 

I’m Screwed 

By  Payton Ryan 

The Sound of Silence 

By Brylee Hoppee 
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Horseheads Middle School: 

Home of the Raider Way 

District Dignity Act Coordinator 

The Dignity Act Coordinator (DAC) for the Horseheads Central School District is Caitlin DeFilippo, 

director of Human Resources.  If there is a complaint regarding discrimination, harassment or bullying of any student, the 

complaint should be filed with Caitlin DeFilippo, at One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845; 607-739-5601 x 4211 or at 

cdefilippo@horseheadsdistrict.com.  

Middle School Dignity Act Coordinator 

The Dignity Act Coordinator (DAC) for the Horseheads Middle School is Ron Holloway, building principal.  

If there is a complaint regarding discrimination, harassment or bullying of any student, the complaint should be filed with 

Mr. Holloway at 950 Sing Sing Rd., Horseheads, NY 14845; 739-6357 x 3640 or at rholloway@horseheadsdistrict.com. 

 

Notice 

The Horseheads Central School District offers educational programs without regard to race, color, national origin, creed, 

religion, marital status, military status, sex, sexual orientation, age, gender identity, predisposing genetic characteristic, or 

disability, and provides equal access to applicable groups under the Boy Scouts of America Equal Access Act. Inquiries re-

garding this policy may be made to Caitlin DeFilippo, Title IX/DASA Coordinator, and Co-Civil Rights Compliance Of-

ficer; Anthony Gill, Co-Civil Rights Compliance Officer; or Kelly Squires, Section 504 Coordinator, Horseheads Central 

School District, One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845, (607) 739-5601. 

 

This policy of non-discrimination includes access by students to educational programs, counseling services, course 

offerings, and activities, as well as recruitment and appointment of employees and employment pay, benefits, advancement 

and/or termination. 


